

Civil Engineering * Land Surveying * Land Planning

Saint John – Draft Conditions of Approval

March 27, 2023

Attached are the Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Council of the Town of Warranton Held on Tuesday, June 3, 1986.

The minutes do not specify which items of discussion in these minutes are conditions of approval. However, Town staff is requiring the Applicant to provide proposed draft conditions of approval.

No changes to the information in the Town Council meeting minutes and/or existing conditions of approval are proposed. As such, we infer the following conditions from the meeting minutes, subject to final approval by the Applicant.

- 1. Approval of site development plan.
- 2. Dedication of Winchester Street public right-of-way.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted.

Wellen J. Welmer

Recorder

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF

WARRENTON HELD ON TULSDAY, JUNE 3, 1986

The regular meeting of the Council of the Town of Warrenton was held on Tuesday, June 3, 1986 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building.

The following members were present: Mr. J. W. Lineweaver, Mayor; Benjamin T. Harris, Vice-Mayor; Councilmen J. Frederick Austin, Jr.; Frank S. Foley; Robert J. Hockensmith; John L. Mann, Sr.; Councilwoman Kathryn A. Carter; Donald A. Smith, Acting Town Manager; Carroll J. Martin, Jr., Town Attorney, and Evelyn J. Weimer, Town Recorder.

The meeting was opened with invocation by Reverend Donald W. Pickens, Pastor, Warrenton Assembly of God.

All members received copies of the minutes of the regular meeting of May 6, 1986 and the recessed meeting of May 8, 1986. Miss Carter requested that page 3, paragraph 2 of the minutes of the recessed meeting of May 8, 1986 be corrected to read: "On a motion by Miss Carter, seconded by Mr. Austin, Council voted to ask Mr. Bendall to see if elections could be held the first Tuesday in May. If this is not possible, Council requested elections take place the last luesday in April preceding April 22nd."

On a motion by Mr. Hockensmith, seconded by Mr. Foley, Council approved the minutes of the regular meeting as presented and the minutes of the recessed meeting of May 8, 1986 as corrected.

Next on the agenda was to hear from visitors. Mrs. Beverly K. Hunsaker, Secretary of the Baha'i Local Spiritual Assembly of Fauquier County, appeared before Council to request Council passage of a proclamation declaring 1986 the year of Peace in the Town oi Warrenton. Miss Carter expressed concern that the Town would be setting a precedent to allow visitors to speak on matters other than Town business. The Mayor told Mrs. Hunsaker it was not Council policy to pass a proclamation without first reviewing it. Mrs. Hunsaker left a copy of the proclamation for consideration.

Next was the Public Hearing on the application of Arlington Catholic Diocese for a special use permit for expansion of the St. John Catholic School and Church at 271 Winchester Street.

The Mayor stated the Public Hearing had been properly

The Mayor declared the Public Hearing open at 7:08 p.m. Mr. James Downey, Attorney, addressed Council on behalf of the Arlington Catholic Diocese. Mr. Downey stated the Church had been at its present location for 25 years. The current enrollment of the school is 203. Mr. Downey stated the school would be constructed in two phases. In Phase I, the present school would be closed and used for meetings and special functions. Phase I would increase enrollment to 270 students and would be completed in approximately 1 1/2 years. Phase II, would increase enrollment to 540 and include a relocation of the convent. The church would be constructed over a period of ten years or more.

There being no one other person to speak for and no one to speak against the application, the Nayor declared the Public Hearing closed at $7:15\ p.m.$

The Acting Town Manager stated that the architect's plans had been submitted indicating that the Church owned all of King Street and to the centerline of Winchester Street. Town Staff recommended a special use permit be granted only if the Arlington Diocese agreed to construct the public improvements and submit a plan prepared by a registered surveyor.

On a motion by Mr. Hockensmith, seconded by Mr. Mann, Council approved the special use permit for expansion of St. John's Church and School located at 271 Winchester Street subject to proper site plan review and resolution of the street right-of-ways.

Next was the Public Hearing on the application of the Warrenton Assembly of God Church for a special use permit to operate a pre-school program in the Church located at 276 Cleveland Street.

The Public Hearing had been properly advertised and the Mayor opened the Public Hearing at 7:28 p.m.

Reverend Donald Pickens stated that the Warrenton Assembly of God would like to operate a pre-school for children ages 2-5. He stated they were going through the process of obtaining all necessary permits.

There being no one else to speak for and no one to speak against the application, the Mayor declared the Public Hearing closed at 7:29 p.m.

On a motion by Mr. Harris, seconded by Miss Carter, ,Council approved the application of Warrenton Assembly of God for a special use permit to operate a pre-school program in the Church located at 276 Cleveland Street.

Next on the agenda was a Public Hearing on the application of Fauquier Temporary Family Shelter Coalition for a special use permit to operate a temporary shelter in an RMF zone on land owned by the County of Fauquier located at Keith and E. Franklin Streets.

The Public Hearing had been properly advertised and the Mayor declared the public hearing open at 7:31 p.m.

Mr. Steve Crosby, Fauquier County Administrator, stated the Board of Supervisors approved a portion of County land to be used by the shelter. The costs of relocation of the house will be funded by the Department of Social Services and FISH. The County will be responsible for the maintenance of the house after relocation.

Mrs. Jan Selbo, Director of the Department of Social Services, stated that her agency would be responsible for admissions to the shelter. She stated they would receive referrals from other community service organizations such as FISH, Community Action, and the Health Department. Social Services would use the services of the Town Police Department to screen people who would be using the shelter. Department of Social Services will make daily visits to the shelter when it is occupied and would be on call for emergencies.

Mrs. Jean Davis of FISH stated her organization is all-volunteer. They provide food, transportation, fuel, pay utility bills, purchase medical supplies and supply emergency housing for those who cannot obtain it through other sources. She stated the need was great for a shelter of this kind. She stated from July 1 through December 31, 1985, FISH received 41 requests for emergency housing assistance, but they only handled 7 of these, involving 14 people. FISH volunteers housed these 14 people in their own homes. She stated the Social Services Department has received 45 calls this year and only helped 2. Fauquier Community Action receives 5-10 calls per week for this assistance.

Moving and renovating the house will be financed entirely by donations.